Excerpts from 6/24/10 School Board Meeting from DVD...

Sharp:  I’m sitting here thinking, OK, we get this lit field on the hill and the control, the control of that.  I’m sure that will fall to outside the use of the school, it will fall to a civic center type of, do we need to devise a policy with regard to frequency that it can be used, because I can envision the club team that wants to use the field for a practice or games or something and all of a sudden we end up with Wilson Park.

Moen:  Let me address part of that.  First of all, we can’t use that field more than what it is currently being used for now.  We have a grass field, it’s not an all…

MacLeay:  (interrupting) Our athletic director won’t allow it, he is sitting in the audience.

Moen: (continuing) What, what is being used as an athletic field today needs to remain, not as a community center type of field, but really as the high school field utilized for high school activities. Ah, at some future time down the road that’s a whole different discussion.  But right now we would not have the capacity t accommodate all these other auxiliary things. So it’s limited to what the current sports are being played on it today and primarily the football, the football team being the primary user of it.  

De la Rosa: Along with those kinds of capacity use issues I think we would also want some assurance, and you know that would come later, that there would be a very gradual sort of a transitional…
Moen:  [interrupting] Sure.

DLR …introduce…you know, where I think we’re in agreement that…
Moen: [interrupting] We have no problem with that. Our intent is to make this a very seamless transition into the community. Change is sometimes hard, but change can also be beneficial and I think once people kinda embrace this, especially these surrounding neighbors…don’t sit at home and complain about the lights. Come to the game. Come be a part of it. So, you know, my hope is that little gradual steps will introduce that, and it won’t be a big burden on the community. It won’t be a big burden on the neighborhood and a gradual introduction to that is I think what we’re all aiming for.

MacLeay:  (Discuss how the Lights Committee will work with the school for a smooth transition and then continues.)   …But to answer Malcolm’s question, you know.  Right now this initiative is for stadium lights for 5-7 nights, it is not for the surrounding extracurricular, that would be something down the road that the district would then engage with whoever is requesting that. But to ease the concerns of anyone listening tonight, this is for, our proposal is for 5-7 nights a year. Period.

-------- Notification ----------

Sharp: I think something needs to get into the news and/or the Breeze in just a “betcha didn’t know” kind of thing, just so…

Coach: Everybody knows about this project!

Sharp: Does everybody? Kevin are you sure? (Laughter) I don’t know.
Nina: Everyone’s watching tonight.

Sharp: Yeah.

Nina: The whole peninsula.

------- Violence --------------

Wendell, the Athletic Director: When we have basketball games we have just basically our community and the opposing community. When you have night football games you’re gonna have other people here. From everywhere. So you know, it’s…we’re kinda spoiled in the sense that we’re assuming that it’s safe when we have our games. Because we’re not bringing in another element. But when you have night games you have to be prepared for multiple elements and I would feel much better if I had 2 or 3 times the amount of law officers then, because, you know, we’ve had basketball games where we didn’t have any, and we had a fight outside, and then we have to break it up and I’m getting too old and too little to step in between raging 18 year old kids that are Larry’s* size.
